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Dinner Meeting 

Contact Pam Ross Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.
Special Dietary Requirements

If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Hm: 3356 4201

Mob: 0413 188 562

Email: pross4@eq.edu.au  OR
Email: pross0@yahoo.com.au
COST: Includes your Dinner
Members  $25.00

Guests of members  $20.00


 Diary Dates:
· November Special meeting UN Committee; White Ribbon Day.

· 9th December Pine Rivers Christmas fare

· 19th June Combined Services Dinner
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November  

Birthday’s:
Happy birthday to …
27th   Kas Sommers


Bingo 

Thursday Morning
Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated and more volunteers are needed to share the load. Please consider helping out. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on 
members continued participation.  
NOTE:

Bingo will now start at 10:00am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:00am
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Bingo Roster 

Please change with another person on the roster if the day I have put you on does not suit you.  

November

1st.     Kay

9th      Bettina

16th    Bev

23rd    Jan

30th    Elizabeth

December

7th           Rosalind

14th     Bettina

21st   Kay   all members with xmas fare.


President’s Message
20/10/06  

Dear Fellow Zontians,
Not much to report this month.

STALL AT GROVELY STATE SCHOOL.

If anyone is available to help sell glowies, leather bookmarks and tickets in the embroidered heritage quilt, it would be most appreciative.   4th November.  12 – 5.00

SEWING BEE  3rd December

I have in my diary this date for the next sewing bee so be ready to discuss this at the next meeting.  It is getting to the end of the year and I know that we are all busy.

GUEST SPEAKER- We have special guests from West Papua , a province of Indonesia. Glen Gillard, a local artist is involved in their plight and is going to give us a general rundown and history covering events up to date.  This is a story untold and unheard before.
Guests are always welcome, especially when we have special dinner meetings, as this..

Dinner Meeting Costs – A Brief history.  Fees for the club have always been $120 per year and costs of dinners varied and increased as the years went on. Due to international rates changing, it was decided not to increase the yearly fee, as other clubs have done but to include  a levy at each dinner meeting.  At first this was an additional admin fee levied every quarter.  This did not prove successful as once every quarter the dinner cost a lot and members forgot about it and the treasurer was having trouble with members paying it. 

On 12th June 2002, it was decided to drop the quarterly admin fee and to include the extra in the dinner fee.  Dinner meetings to be $25.  If someone could not make it to the dinner meeting and the member told the dinner person by the Sunday night, they would only pay a $10 fee, otherwise $25.

This fee has not been increased for many years, even though the costs of dinners have gone up.

I have done a survey of other clubs and their yearly fees range from $160 - $200 and their dinner meetings cost from $25 - $35, so all in all our club stacks up really well and our club does give back to the members in many ways such as paying for delegates fees to international and district conferences, members attending other meetings, special events such as member information evenings, printing of club brochures etc etc.  All of this comes out of our admin account.

New members, I think that I will be inducting two new members at the next meeting. Would all old members please make sure to welcome new members and help them settle in.

BINGO   

Would all members who can punch their own time clock, consider putting their name on the bingo roster or the emergency bingo list.  On average we make about $1000 a month at bingo, this is a whole lot of meat raffles outside the RSL as some clubs do.

Regards to all,
Vicki Williams 
President


PR & Communications Committee

Our media releases to various local newspapers for Breast Cancer awareness month has seen the article and photo published in the Village Pump newspaper. We keep our fingers crossed that The Westerner and Dayboro Grapevine papers will also run the story in forthcoming editions.
Development our new Club brochure is well underway and we plan to have it printed and available for distribution in December.
With the completion of Bev McDowell's beautiful quilt, we plan to forward a story and photo to the local press as a lead up to International Women's Day and to help gain publicity and sell raffle tickets, prior to the event.
Regards,

Di Westwood


Status of Women Committee

I am sorry to report that no meeting was held, but Pam Ross-Smith was having a meeting with the other school co-ordinators to get feed back on our bursar. I hope to have as report on that by the board and dinner meeting. 
Regards,

Jan Spittle

United Nations Committee
Since our focus this month is on White Ribbon Day, I thought it would be useful to remind ourselves just what it's all about.  I have pilfered the following from www.whiteribbonday.org.au and encourage you all to visit that site for more information.

Did you know that thousands of men in Australia will wear a White Ribbon on November 25 this year to encourage all men to condemn violence against women?

Did you know that these men will be taking part in an international network of men, working in partnership with women, to end men's violence against women?

White Ribbons are worn on November 25 by men in countries and cultures across the world because violence against women is men's problem. The White Ribbon Campaign is the first mass campaign by men against violence in the world. 

White Ribbon Day marks the 16 Days of Activism which concludes on the 10th December. You can buy and wear white ribbons right throughout this period.

White Ribbon Day was created by a handful of Canadian men in 1991 on the second anniversary of one man's massacre of 14 women in Montreal. They began the White Ribbon Campaign to urge men to speak out against violence against women.

Wearing a White Ribbon makes a difference because:

· it is a visible sign that the wearer does not support or condone the use of violence against women or children; 

· most men do not use violence. Most men treat women and girls with respect. But a minority of men treat women and girls with contempt and violence, and it is up to the majority of men to wear White Ribbons and help create a culture in which this is unacceptable; 

· men, as community leaders and decision-makers, can play a key role in helping stop violence against women by speaking out and stepping in when male friends and relatives insult or attack women,and demonstrating their support and by wearing a White Ribbon; 

· women can show their support for men and their commitment to working in partnership with men to end violence against women by wearing a White Ribbon.

The 16 Days of Activism Event Calendar is now online at www.qvwc.org.au/news_and_events/16_days_of_activism 

Regards,

Kas Sommers


Fund Raising Committee
The application for a grant under "Community Events" through the Pine River Shire Council is finally completed and delivered to Council.  Vicki, Lorraine and Jan attended a workshop put on by the Council to explain the procedure for "Tapping Into The Money Tree", and hopefully we will be $3,000 richer, which will help create a nice profit for International Women's Day luncheon which is set for 8th March 2007. Heather Foord from Channel 9 will be the guest speaker this year.

Members are asked to seek out donations for raffles - please let Lorraine know if you are able to help.

Regards,

Lorraine Hunter

Thought for the month
“If you want others to be 
   happy, practice compassion.

   If you want to be happy, 
   practice compassion”
The Dalai Lama
     MEMBER PROFILE


    Jan Spittle

Born in England and came to Australia when I was 8 years old, with my parents, sister and brother another brother was born in Australia.  Went to school at Redcliffe, Humpybong State School.  We later moved to Brighton/Sandgate where mu parents had a soft drink business for many years.  I went to Banyo High school and business school then to work in an Accountants office where I was put in auditing which I didn't like.  I left there and went into a car retail firm in there accounting section but spent most of my time in shopping centres talking to shoppers to drive Mini"s to win one.  From  there I went overseas, based in London with travelling in Europe where I had many professions. After 6 years and came home with a husband and twins.  Went back to work with my fathers company and when that was sold, moved on and went back to studying.

I eventually got my accounting degree and worked in several manufacturing companies, this was the area that I enjoyed as it gave me more flexibility than being in one particular field of Accounting.  I joined Zonta when Pine Rivers was first initiated and my reason for that was 2 fold – 1.  I wanted to make more friends out side of work also to be part in helping others.  My interests include travel, reading, theatre etc.












All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessairly the views of Zonta or the Editor.

